

Ohio Senate Senate Building 1 Capitol Square Columbus, Ohio 43215 SD06@senate.state.oh.us (614) 466-4538

Peggy B. Lehner State Senator 6th District

April 15, 2011

Dr. James Schoenlein Superintendent 3750 Far Hills Ave. Kettering, OH 45429

Dear Superintendent Schoenlein,

Thank you for your recent letter regarding TPPT reimbursement losses, as they affect Kettering Schools.

I completely understand your position. I do not have a solution at this time. Your first option is the only one that would not require taking scarce resources from some other area that is also already seriously impacted. I will see if I can get some numbers of school districts disproportionally affected by the current proposal and work with my colleagues to find an acceptable remedy.

Be assured that I will be exploring all possible options to assist you. Again, I appreciate your input and welcome any other ideas or suggestions you may have.

Sincerely,

Peggy Lehner State Senator 6th District